From: Don Little
To: nbptcharterreview@live.com
Date: Fri, 25 Mar 2011 11:14:24 -0500
Subject: Charter Commission feedback
Greetings,
 
I have some feedback from the 3/16/11 Charter Commission Public Hearing.
 
With most of the public feedback centering on the proposed Mayor's term, I am unclear on what else in the proposed charter has been changed.
I recognize that many changes are being proposed, but I don't even know what those things of significance are (other than changes to the Mayor's term).
I'm not asking for an answer here; rather, I am of the opinion that most voters will think that the proposed change is about this one issue.
 
More importantly, I believe that this is going to be difficult to get approved by the voters because . . .
- If one wants a 2-yr term for Mayor, that voter is likely to vote against changing the existing charter.
- If one wants a 4-yr term for Mayor with a provision for a Recall, that voter is likely to vote against changing the existing charter.
- If one wants a City Manager, that voter might prefer the existing 2-yr term rather than a 4-yr term for Mayor.
Those seem to be some pretty significant reasons to vote against changing the existing charter.
 
I provide you this feedback because you have dedicated a tremendous amount of time to this committee, and I wonder whether there will have to be a group of folks (almost like a PAC) who will have to campaign for its approval . . . because more public hearings might not be enough.
 
Don Little
6 Cottage Ct.
